RHSC Board Meeting: February 10, 2009

In attendance: Walter K., John Swingler, Bill Sherriff, Mike Kellick, Kathy Hener, Bob Hener, Charles Mirabella, Pat Siciliano, Ellen Ross, Judi K, Curtis Casey

Meeting started: 7:15 PM

Reviewed January meeting notes.

Curtis Casey: Nominated as nominating chairman this year.

Treasurer, John Swingler   Budget is looking okay.  The bathroom came in slightly under budget. Fuel is below budget.  Insurance and Taxes have been paid.  Now it is just a matter of managing incoming funds.  Numbers are current as of today.

Heating System Review, Charles Mirabella

Heating system is made up of 3 major parts:

1) oil burner – 190,000 BTU

2) 5 zone distribution system

3) control system

Historically most of the work has been done on the distribution system.  Some has been done on the control system and almost none on the burner.  Tom Grimm had previously put in a control panel which was replaced by CV oil.  Potentially CV put in a less sophisticated panel at a cost of $2,650.00.  Still there were temperature variations.  CV proposed an engineering and professional balancing of the system at a cost of $2,700.00.  Charles spent $400.00 and  ½ day with the balancing technician and learned a lot about balancing the system.  Ducts were insulated and increase air flow.  Our current control panel does not have a timer.  Charles would like to see a “set-back” on the system which would drop the lodge down into the 50's when no one is there.

Charles bought mercury bulbs and fiddled with the inlet dampers and the rest of the system to get it as best as possible.  He re-tweaks the system every year.  The bottom line is we have done as much as we can with system the way it is now.

The system is getting old.  We could use a more efficient burner which is very expensive.  We probably cannot change the distribution.  There is not a lot we can do with the duct work.  Potentially we can put in some Renai systems in some of the very cold rooms and we can close the floor vents in the “over-heated” rooms.

Charles met with Charles Martin of CV oil in December.  He would obviously love to sell us a new system.  Potentially we could integrate the hot water storage tank with the burner that heats the house.  The suggested system is the System 2000 which is a high recovery tank.  One suggestion would be a hydronic system that has a booster radiator.  It would be very easy to put in some pex tubing and snake it into any room (potentially the room at the end of the men's dorm).  This would cost an extra couple hundred bucks.

With regard to discussion upgrades to the distribution system, CV put Charles on the phone with EWC controls.  The general ball-park to upgrade the system would be $25-$28,000.00.    A more sophisticated control panel will cost additional $500.00.  Charles thinks we need to be able to set the thermostats with multiple settings: day, night and unoccupied.  

Charles was referred to several companies in VT.  Irving Oil, Leonard's and Excel in Mendon.  He will get some ball park figures together by the May board meeting in order that the board can start to set up a program to prepare to make upgrades.  

Note:  The heating system is not ready to fail.  However, we need to be ready and have a plan in place for when the heating systems starts to fail.  We need to put together an emergency fund or put money aside.

Charles will get two different opinions.  It does not make sense to change the control panel now – it would just be spending money on a system which doesn't make sense right now.

If anyone has any questions, e-mail Charles.

Charles estimates we have 3-5 years on the current system and that we are just starting to plan for the future.  Perhaps consider individual room controls.  The idea is to have a master plan going forward.  We are not in a spot right now.  Charles will work on more estimates for May.

Maintenance:  Bill Sherriff -  room 15 has a window with broken hinges.  Bill thinks we need to plan a weekend in the Spring to shut down the lodge.  We should consider the weekend after Killington closes.  There would be no charge to stay at the lodge for doing that.

Operations: Bob & Kathy Hener – Squeeky Clean – cleans above the stove coming in in April.  Tracy also cooks.  

The membership approved mattress replacements for the club.  We need to get a firm quote on the mattresses now.  Bob H anticipates quote will be $7,500-$8,500.00.  Quote should be together for April board meeting.

Men's bathroom project- we need some volunteers to work on the men's bathroom.  Judi, Ellen Ross and Sharon volunteered.

Membership – Pat Siciliano:  Meeting concern – of the last 8 meetings, 4 meetings have been attended by board members only.  We have a lack of membership and participation.  There was a group that was formed to look at this.  It was discussed that 3 of the meeting dates fell on otherwise important dates:  the election, the inauguration, and at a time when a lot of members were out of town on ski trips.  Who is in our membership?

People go to the meetings, People go skiing, People just go to the lodge

Some think we need to recruit more people to join the club.

Ideas for growing the membership:  maybe social meetings, CSC is mad that RHSC never lists their trip in the CSC newsletter or open it up to other clubs, some people may be interested in being members in more than one club, we could potentially have meetings at a member's home one time during the year.

Thoughts on RHSC membership and lack of participation:

Potentially need a new venue – St. Lawrence Club, Knights of Columbus
Consider meetings every other month

10% of the club are board of directors

Have we become an isolationist group?

We have opened up memberships to out of core

We used to have 2 meetings per month with a good crowd with a much larger membership and a lot more comaraderie and a better turn-out

The internet is counter-productive – everyone gets information on the internet.  The only reason you come to meeting is because it is required.

We have 97 memberships, 13 members out of core area, 

Our membership does support the lodge in terms of lodge usage.  

Are we a “ski club” or a “ski house”!?

We must decide what we want to be before we try to go anywhere.

We are right now like a sailing ship with the compass spinning.

General meetings have not been successful unless members are forced to come.
Ideas:

We can have a ski and clothing swap at the beginning of the ski season and do this with a couple of other clubs.  

We can assist at the Pedigree tent sale, serve wine and cheese and have some RHSC ambassadors meet potential members.

March meeting will be dedicated to what RHSC wants to be. Mission Statement
Discussion of new membership status:

We can:


1)add an associate membership to by-laws – would require bylaw change to be voted 
   
   on by general membership or


2)Modify inactive membership requirements.

We will review our membership list and see who this will affect.  We would like to extend a new membership status to some that have recently left the club.  

An inactive member can change membership status. 

Discussion of the club:  We need a mission and a map – a way forward.  Is the club a Ski Club or a Ski House?  We need a way to keep older/inactive members involved.

The Associate Membership category: would allow use of the lodge during the summer at member rates, in the winter – usage at guest rate. 

Inactive Members would share the same priority as a guest and would require a member/sponsor

Overall:  It would be easier to make a change to the standing rules and the board is in favor of changing the standing rules, not the by-laws, to achieve this goal.  We are not pushing people off the books.  We should also know that if we can identify that there are 10 people that could fall out, we need to look for 10 replacement members.  Mike will have a final proposal at the next meeting.

Chris Zimmerman – Activities:  CT On-snow weekend?  March 6-7.  We need people to sign up for the event at Okemo.  The names of our team were supposed to be in today.  We need to round up some people to go.

RHSC Ski Race – March 22nd on Bunny Buster.  We are trying to arrange a bar-b-q afterwards at Killington.  All prizes will be given out at bbq and awards given away at spring fling.

Spring Fling:  Dates are booked on website – formal invitation and email blast going out in March.  This is going to be a very exciting event and we should try to get at least 75 people.  We need 75 people to make this a break-even event.  This event will appeal to all members including: vegetarians and kids.  It will happen rain or shine.  All guests are invited.  A flyer should be put up at the lodge to advertise the event.  Cost: $30.00/adult, $15.00/kids 

Sharon Lehr – Programs: Next meeting – Julian Langer will teach dancing.  This will go out to the membership this weekend.

March board meeting March 10th. 

Dedicated to mission statement of the club.

April – dedicated to Spring Fling

Last minute business: Pat cannot get in touch with Steven Deluca.  His mailing address is wrong.  

May 30th weekend at the lodge will be a health and fitness program with a personal trainer.

Meeting adjourned: 9:04PM 

